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Vice President’s Message 
Veep Speaks: 

BJ is in Hawaii this month, so you are 

hearing from your Vice President. 

By the time you are reading this newsletter, 

our two Summer Luncheons will have taken 

place in June and July.  In August, we will 

enjoy an enticing day of beauty from our 

regional representative for Dior.  He will be 

bringing us all the newest in beauty 

enhancements and preservation of the 

beauty we already have.  Plan to join us on 

August 16 for this delightful day of fun. 

With each Summer Luncheon, we skip the 

business meeting and go directly to the 

program.  Lunches are a little more upscale, 

and it is a golden opportunity for you to invite 

a friend either just to have fun or to become 

a prospective member.    

You may have noted some changes at the 

Woodward House.  Our House Chairman, 

Cecily Macdonald, has been dedicated to 

the task of a monumental status this 

summer.  Our entire club house is being re-

wired, so you will see a streamlining of our 

electrical system which should make it not 

just easier to set up electrical things, but 

much safer.  During the re-wiring process, 

we discovered that we may be just the 

luckiest ladies in the world.  Probably only 

the excellent engineering and construction of 

AUGUST 16TH 

SUMMER LUNCHEON 

DIOR MASTER CLASS 
 

 

  Social and shopping: 10:30 

  Program: 11:15  

  Luncheon: Noon   

RESERVATIONS REQUIRED 

Call 732-4811 before August 14th 

` 
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our Woodward House have kept it from going up in flames.  The work is huge, but absolutely 

necessary.   

In completing this work, parts of the ballroom floor needed to be removed.  In doing that work, it was 

discovered that our floor is beyond repair and refinishing.  When you come to the club in August, you 

will see an entirely new floor in all of its beauty.    If the two projects were not enough, Cecily has also 

chaired the project of obtaining parking permits for all members of the club.  A small, green sticker, 

placed above your inspection/registration sticker will identify you as a member of the club and allow you 

a parking place.  Please note that the increased traffic we have had in the neighborhood has forced us 

to need to ensure that our members have access to each parking place in our lot.  We cannot have 

others park there, and those without permission will be towed.  Get your sticker for your vehicle from 

Cecily if you have not already. 

Margaret Thompson, Grounds Chairman, was not to be outdone by Cecily, and she has literally “dug in” 

to the outside beautification program.  She has replaced roses, installed a drip irrigation system, placed 

new mulch, and is busy replacing plants that are done now that winter is clearly gone. Our yard has 

never looked better.   

Even though the Club does not meet in the summer, the work goes on.  Planning sessions are taking 

place for the Christmas Faire in the Mansion, Fiesta Hat Contest and Luncheon, Fiesta Teen Queen 

Coronation, and Fiesta Flower Show.  Plan to volunteer for these important projects to the club’s 

financial well-being.  And don’t forget that your DUES ARE NOW DUE!  Dues should have been paid 

by July 1.   

Remember that you can’t start the next chapter if you keep re-reading the last.  You don’t have to have 

it all figured out to move forward.  Let’s all work together and move forward! 

 

Ferne Burney 
Vice President 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Memorial Bricks 
 

Our bricks are a wonderful way to create a lasting memory for loved ones, friends, commemorating 

special occasions, and as a "thank you" for a job well done at a very affordable price of only $50.  

Forms are in the office on the credenza and can be left for me along with your check or credit card 

receipt.  Don't be too wordy as our bricks can accommodate a limited number of spaces----the form 

should spell it out for you.  I will review each order and get back with you if I have questions.  Allow 

processing time of at least a month from receipt of your order to installation.  Don't forget to take a 

walk out front to see your brick!  

Harriett Ellerbee, Brick Lady 

Newsletter Information

Want something to appear in the newsletter? Email your photo and/or your text, and your 

information to womansclubnewsletter@gmail.com by the 15th of the month to have it appear in the 

next month’s newsletter

mailto:womansclubnewsletter@gmail.com
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August Birthdays 
    
Chaney Hill 1 Ferne Burney 20 
Liv Gennarelli 3 Wendy Werts 21 
Mary Frances Corrigan 3 Kari Grayson 23 
Jane Stiles 3 Divina Alvarez 25 

Kim Moreland 5 Ashley Littlefield 25 
Reagan Head 6 Rita Crosby 26 
Caroline Ingram 7 Julie Alexander-Shacklett 28 
Alicia O’Neal 9 Patty Martin 28 
Dina Sifuentes 9 Michele Moad-Hageman 29 
Hannah Still-Peterson 9 

 

Debbie King Kline 11 
Mary Martin 12 
Susan Moreland-Goza 14 

Betty Lewandowski 17 

Dominique Preyor-Johnson 18 

Jane Stone 18 

Mary Lou Glenn 19 

Janet James 19 Dona Liston 30 

Sharon Tijerina-Escutia 19 Lucille Stanford 30 

Care and Concern – cards, prayers, thoughts, and other support 
 

❖ Carol Chapman Ryan's father, Van Bain Chapman, went to be with the Lord July 12, 

2017.  Please keep the family in your prayers.  Cards appreciated 

❖ Agnes Schulenburg, a Woman's Club member and sister of Helen Henderson, passed away the 

week of 7/17 after a long illness. Her services for family only will be the week of 7/24 in 

Saratoga, New York.  Cards and prayers are appreciated. 

  

 

We are very proud to announce that Rita Crosby 

has been awarded the "Hat of the Month" in the 

August 2017 issue of HATalk Magazine.  If you 

would like to see the article go to  

http://www.hatalk.com/ and subscribe free for seven 

days to see it on line. 

The article includes information about how Rita 

came to make this particular hat – and includes a 

photo from the Fiesta Hat Luncheon! 

http://www.hatalk.com/
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Electrical and floor 

work 
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News You Can Use 
 

❖ Cookbook Project. We need your recipes! We are putting together a Woman’s Club 
cookbook as a fundraiser.  Send your recipes to Sandra Ojeda Medina at: 
sojedamedina1@gmail.com Send kitchen tested (that means exact measurements!) 
recipes for salads, entrees, desserts, breads, beverages, appetizers, etc. Deadline is 
August 31, 2017. Additional guidance includes: 

o If packaged products are used in the recipe include the brand and content 
measurement 

o Recipes can be personally created; family favorites; from a favorite cookbook – 
be sure to give credit; newspaper/magazine – again give credit! 

o And if there is a story that goes along with the recipe, please include that as well 
 

❖ It is time to update your Yearbook info.  If anything has changed – photo, email 

address, physical address, please send that information to Kathy Littlefield at 

mzkitty506@gmail.com  

❖ Annual membership dues are due as of 1 July!  You can pay by check, cash or credit 

card 

❖ Vehicle Parking Stickers are now available for your car.  Pick one up in the office. This 

will prevent your vehicle being towed! 

❖ Bridge Round Table.  Hostesses for May were Cecily Macdonald and Kathy Littlefield. 

Hostesses for June were Jackie Bonney and Kathy Littlefield.  

Winners for June were: 
Sue Funk               1st 
Anita Oberle         2nd 
Fannie Germain    3rd 
Shirley Rice           4th 
 
Any Woman's Club member wishing to join the Bridge Round Table should call  
Chairman Cecily Macdonald at 210-521-9207.  We meet the 4th Friday of 
each month (except for November, December and April).  Dues are $10.00 
annually starting in July.  Cost of lunch is $15.00 plus $1.00 towards prizes. 
Play begins promptly at 10:00 A.M. and is usually finished by 2:00 P.M. 
 
Please join us! 

 
❖ Key Lockbox. When you need access to the flower room, the attic, the sound system, 

etc.; please check first with Martha to obtain the key and then sign the key out in the 

logbook on Martha's desk.  When the key is returned, Martha will note it in the book.  We 

have become lax in this system which serves to protect our house.  The key box has 

given us all a very orderly place for our keys to be held, and know who last had the key 

and that it has been returned. Please assist us in complying with this system.  

 

mailto:sojedamedina1@gmail.com
mailto:mzkitty506@gmail.com
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Golden Book 
  
Submitted by Johanna Christiansen, Golden Book Chairman 
Jeanette Atkinson and Diane Lewallen, Golden Book Committee 
 
In Honor of the 50th Wedding Anniversary of Harold & Jeanette Atkinson, By Helen Jones 
  
In Honor of the 50th Wedding Anniversary of Harold & Jeanette Atkinson 
By Mel and Aviva Friedman 
  
In Honor of the 50th Wedding Anniversary of Harold & Jeanette Atkinson 
In Memory of Georgia Moreland, mother of Woman’s Club member Susan Moreland-Goza 
By Kathy Littlefield 
  
In Honor of the 50th Wedding Anniversary of Harold & Jeanette Atkinson 
In Memory of Georgia Moreland, mother of Woman’s Club member Susan Moreland-Goza 
In Memory of Charles Townsend 
In Memory of Ginger Hanna 
In Memory of Ivan Schmedemann 
By Brian, Johanna, Sophia, Harold and Tessa Christiansen 
  
In Honor of the 50th Wedding Anniversary of Harold & Jeanette Atkinson 
In Memory of Georgia Moreland, mother of Woman’s Club member Susan Moreland-Goza 
In Memory of Agnes Schulenburg, sister of Woman’s Club member Helen Henderson 
By Diane Lewallen    
  
In Honor of The Woman’s Club, By The Books and Letters Round Table 
  
In Memory of Constance Dove Marmon, mother of Woman’s Club Past President Betty 
Lewandowski 
In Memory of Laura Sistrunk, Patron/LIFE member of The Woman’s Club 
By Jocelyn Jackson 
  
In Honor of The Woman’s Club, By Jaquie Rothermel 
  
In Memory of Agnes Schulenburg, Woman’s Club member, By The Woman’s Club 
  
In Honor of Brian Chasnoff, July program speaker, By The Woman’s Club 
  
In Honor of the Birthday of Elise Townsend 
In Honor of the Birthday of Susan Moreland-Goza 
In Honor of the Birthday of Betty Lewandowski 
In Honor of the Birthday of Ferne O. Burney 
By Ginger Vlieger  
  
In Memory of Margaret Duder, on her 100th birthday July 18, 2017, mother of Woman’s Club 
member Leslie Doyle 
In Memory of Laura Sistrunk, Patron/LIFE member of The Woman’s Club 
In Honor of the Birthday of Angela Pfeiffer 
By Leslie Doyle 
  
  

 

 

 



Rustling Leaves August 2017      7 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Salvation Army Needs Your Help! 

The Salvation Army Auxiliary is seeking donations 

for their Recycled Style Show on September 23rd. 

They will accept women’s clothing, hats, scarves, 

belts and costume jewelry. You will receive a tax 

receipt if needed. The money raised goes to 

support the Salvation Army and all the many 

programs it supports in San Antonio and New 

Braunfels. Please contact Jean French at 858-4721 

or 860-5972 for additional information or to arrange 

for pick-up. Items may also be dropped off at the 

Woman’s Club.  

 

Advertising Rates: We now accept 

paid advertising for the newsletter. 

If you have an event that is NOT 

directly related to or sponsored by 

the Woman’s Club, and would like 

to publicize that event (or business, 

or rental, or whatever), we will 

happily include it in the newsletter. 

Rates are $25 for ¼ page, $50 for 

½ page, and $100 for a full page. 

Advertising space is limited so 

payment must be made prior to 

publication. Contact the newsletter 

at womansclubnewsletter@gmail.com 

 

 

For our July meeting, our guest speaker was San Antonio Express-News columnist Brian 

Chasnoff. Check out his July 22nd column for a flavor of his comments to us. We also had an 

opportunity to preview and vote on the submissions for next year’s Fiesta medal. 

mailto:womansclubnewsletter@gmail.com
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Save the Date! 
 

THE WOMAN’S CLUB OF SAN ANTONIO 

1717 San Pedro Avenue 

San Antonio, TX 78212 

 

  

 

 

September 20, 2017 

Fall Luncheon 

 

 

 

August 16, 2017 

Summer Luncheon 

A Day of Dior 

Cost: $25  

Guests are encouraged 

and warmly welcomed 

Reservations Required 

 

210-732-4811 

 

 

October 4, 2017 

General 

Membership 

Meeting 

 

October 27th 

6:30 – 10:00 PM 

Halloween Party! 

Cost: $30 payable in 

advance 

Costumes Optional - 

Prizes awarded! 

Catered Appetizers & 

Dinner - Desserts - 

Adult Beverages 

 


